








long tenn, uninsured care needs for Diocesan priests. I am grateful to the Diocesan 
Investment Committee for its wise counsel in helping us achieve these milestones. 

• In this rapidly growing Diocese, it is necessary to be searching for land for future
parishes and schools and to be purchasing land now, when the land is available and
presumably less expensive than it will be in the future, in areas where future growth is
expected to occur. The Diocese uses demographic projection software, in conjunction
with capacity studies at existing parishes, to aid it in identifying areas where the future
sites will be located. During the 2020-21 fiscal year, the Diocese purchased land for a
possible future parish in Pittsboro and for a possible future high school in Durham. In the
current 2021-22 fiscal year, the Diocese purchased land for a possible future parish in
East Durham. A search is underway to identify land in various parts of the Diocese for
future parishes and churches. The acquisition of additional funding for land purchases, as
well as the identification of funding sources for those purchases, is one of the strategic
priorities of the Diocese.

Importantly, as part of the work perfonned by the independent auditors, there is an 
attestation letter which indicates that their review and testing shows that the no funds from 
parish deposits with the Catholic Community Deposit and Loan Fund, the Bishop's Annual 
Appeal or the Our Cathedral: One Faith, One People campaign have been used for expenses 
related to allegations of misconduct by a representative of the church. 

I invite you to review the report on our Diocesan website at the web address listed at the 
beginning of this letter. This report visually highlights some key financial, statistical, and 
pastoral benchmarks, as an accompaniment to the annual financial audit. We take seriously our 
obligation of exercising proper stewardship over the resources that have been entrusted to us, and 
I believe that you will find that we have honored that obligation and commitment. 

I express gratitude to Bishop Luis Rafael Zarama for his leadership and steadfast support for 
prudent fiscal practices in our Diocese. I am also grateful for the members of the Diocesan 
Finance Council, the Diocesan Investment Committee, and the Diocesan Loan Committee, which 
collectively provide such wise advice and guidance. I offer renewed thanks for your support, 
which makes it possible for our Diocese to provide the pastoral and charitable ministries and 
Diocesan services that positively impact so many people each year. 

Sincerely, 

Russell C. Elmayan, M.B.A., M.P.S., D.Min. 
Chief Financial Officer and Chief Administrative Officer 
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